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24
th

 August 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
  
Re:  School Opening for September 2023 (Update) 
 
Please read the following letter in preparation for September 2023.  All pupils must return to school 
on Tuesday, 5

th
 September 2023. 

  
School Day: 
 
The school day begins at 9:00, where pupils should be in class ready for their learning and ends at 3:30pm.  The 
gates will open promptly at 8:45am.  In September, as pupils move into the next year group, please take careful 
note of the entry, and exit gates.   
 

Year Group Entry and Exit Gates 

Reception Ruskin Avenue – Reception Gate 

Year 1 Ruskin Avenue – Year 1 Gate 

Year 2 Sheridan Road – Keystage 1 Gate 

Years 3, 4, 5, & 6 Sheridan Road – Key 2 Gate 

  
For Healthy and Safety reasons, the Year 3 and 4 gates on Essex Road will no longer be opened. All Kestage 2 
(Years 3,4,5 & 6) pupils must be dropped off at the Keystage two gate on Sheridan Road and collected from the 
Keystage 2 playground each afternoon. 
 
All pupils must be collected from their individual gates.  Pupils will not be taken to the youngest siblings’ 
classes. Staff will wait for parents in the Keystage 2 playground.  Please collect your youngest child first. 
  
School Uniform: 
Winter Uniform: Reception to Year 6.  All pupils are expected to be dressed in their winter uniforms in 
September 2023. 
 

Boy’s Uniform Girls 

 Blue trousers – not jogging bottoms 

 White school shirt or white polo shirt  

 School Jumper or school fleece  

 Black or grey socks  

 Black school shoes or plain black trainers 

 Warm waterproof winter coat 
  
  

 Blue trousers – not jogging bottoms or 
leggings  

 White school shirt or white polo shirt 

 Blue skirt/ Blue pinafore dress  

 School Jumper or school fleece 

 White socks or blue tights 

 Black school shoes or plain black trainers 

 Warm waterproof winter coat. 

 For those girls who will use a head scarf -
only a white or navy-blue head scarf is 
allowed.  There should be no pins in head 
scarves. 

  
 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://smartfuse.s3.amazonaws.com/rhyddings.co.uk/uploads/2014/01/artsmark_logo-gold.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.rhyddings.co.uk/arts-mark-gold-nominated-for-more-awards-well-done-evolve/&h=947&w=960&tbnid=vqPOFjlGAHhIiM:&zoom=1&q=gold artsmark&docid=mMNI4YaLiLHfGM&hl=en&ei=CthXU-rpOOLe7Aazv4GICA&tbm=isch&ved=0CFcQMygAMAA&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=309&page=1&start=0&ndsp=15


PE Kit:   

 All pupils must bring their PE kits into school every Monday and take them home on Friday. Please 
note that no jewellery is allowed. No head scarves will be allowed during PE lessons.  Pupils can use 
skullcaps to cover their hair. 

 Blue jogging bottoms 

 Blue PE T- Shirt 

 Trainers 

 
New Class Teachers and Class Names (Class names are highlighted in yellow) 
 

Current Class New Class in September 2023 Current Class New Class in September 2023 

Nursery 
am/pm 

Ms Hussain 
Tiger 

Nursery 
am/pm 

Mr Patel 
Rhino 

Reception Miss Thacker 
Turtle 

Reception Mrs Abbas 
Dolphin 

Reception Miss Tasnim 
Vaquita 

Reception Mr Francis 
Penguin 

RR Year 1:  Ms Ahmed 
Bumblebee 

3S Year 4:  Ms Rasul 
Kiwi 

RM Year 1: Ms Roudh 
Moth 

3R Year 4:  Ms Campillo 
Nightingale 

RT Year 1:  Ms Begum 
Butterfly 

3L Year 4:  Mr Berchi 
Grebe 

RF Year 1:  Ms Begum 
Beetle 

3A Year 4:  Ms Messiah 
Puffin 

1S Year 2:  Ms Hamida 
Anaconda 

4H Year 5:  Mr Allchurch 
Baobab 

1R Year 2:  Mr Trotman 
Crocodile 

4F Year 5:  Ms Omerjee 
Chestnut 

1B Year 2: Mrs Nadeem/Mrs Begum 
Tortoise 

4M Year 5:  Mr Quist 
Redwood 

1A Year 2: Mrs Nair 
Gecko 

4B Year 5:  Mr Hersi 
Maidenhair 

2N Year 3: Mrs Raeburn 
Vendace 

5M Year 6: Ms Thompson 
Orchid 

2K Year 3:  Mrs Khanom 
Lamprey 

5H Year 6:  Ms Sultana 
Clary 

2A Year 3: Mr Lewis   
Halibut 

5A Year 6:  Mr Pasha 
Wintergreen 

2C Year 3:  Mrs Begum/Mrs Mirza 
Bluefin 

5Q Year 6:  Mr Hannam 
Helleborine 

 
Please encourage your child to research each of the above species over the summer break. 
 
You will notice that the Keystage playground is being remodelled during the summer holidays.  Please be aware 
that entrance gates may change in September 2023 if the works are not completed as per schedule.  If there 
are any changes, I will update you on 1

st
 September 2023. 

 
Thank you for your continued support over the year.  I look forward to seeing all pupils on 5

th
 September 2023. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 Mrs Cecilia Mojzes 
 

Cecilia Mojzes   
Executive Head Teacher  


